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STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING 
 

PO Box 9020, Olympia, Washington 9850-9020 

 
 

Washington Administrative Code 

Notice of Permanent Rules for 

Application for Driver’s License – Removing the Collection of Mother’s 
Maiden Name 

 
 
Adoption of: Amend: WAC 308-104-014 Application for driver’s license or Identicard. 
 
Effective date: These rule changes will become effective 31 days after filing or on  

January 28, 2021. 
 

What are the agency’s reasons for adopting this rule? 
The Department is filing to adopt an amendment to WAC 308-104-014 which will update the 
Department’s policy and procedure for processing applications for driver licenses, identification cards and 
instruction permits. The amendment will end the Department’s collection of an applicant’s maiden name. 
There is no longer a need to collect this information and it is not needed to establish a person’s identity. 
See also Governor’s Exec. Order, 17-01. 
 
Summary of all public comments received on this rule proposal and the agency’s response to those 
comments: 
The agency did not receive any written or oral comments from the public on these rule changes.  
 
Changes made to the proposed WAC as a result of public comment: 
N/A 
 
 


